The offer was accepted, and the concert took place on the 26th November, 1895.

m

fr

ac

a

bı

W

N

01

be

N

th

W

en wa

110

wi

ch

ga

Cl

th

ve

The annual roll call meeting of the members was held in the vestry. Each member responded to his name when called by the clerk, with a text of Scripture. The collection, which was to be used in paying up accounts for the year, amounted to \$60.30. In November the Ladies' Societies held their annual supper, realizing \$102. All the floating indebtedness of the church had been consolidated, including a new organ, which amounted to \$2,700, and at the annual business meeting for 1896 reported all outstanding debts fully met for the year.

Very often in our history delegates were sent from this church to sit in ordination councils in various parts of the province. In June, 1896, a call from the Second Cumberland Bay Baptist Church requested a delegation to sit in council with them to set apart Bro. George R. Baker, who a few months previous had married a member of this church and a teacher in our school, Miss Kate Hopper; consequently the church was especially interested in this ordination.

July 13, 1898, the pastor, Dr. Carey, presented his resignation, having notified the church on the 10th inst. that he intended doing so. The